
 
 
 
 

Alectra Utilities Corporation 
2185 Derry Road West, Mississauga, ON  L5N 7A6  |  t 905 273 7425 alectrautilities.com 

February 28, 2024  
 
BY RESS AND EMAIL 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi   
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
Email: registrar@oeb.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi; 
 
RE: ALECTRA UTILITIES CORPORATION INCREMENTAL CAPITAL MODULE 
APPLICATION FOR 2024 ELECTRICITY DISTRIBUTION RATES AND CHARGES (EB-2023-
0004) – RESPONSE TO COMMENTS ON DRAFT RATE ORDER 
  
On July 21, 2023, Alectra Utilities filed an application with the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) under 
Section 78 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, seeking approval for Incremental Capital 
Module (“ICM”) funding for its PowerStream and Enersource Rate Zones (“RZ”), effective January 
1, 2024. 
 
The OEB issued its Decision and Order (“Decision”) in this matter on February 13, 2024. Alectra 
Utilities filed a Draft Rate Order (“DRO”) on February 20, 2024. On February 27, 2024, OEB staff 
filed their comments on the DRO and submitted that Alectra Utilities had accurately updated the 
ICM model, bill impacts, and 2024 Tariff of Rates and Charges for the PowerStream RZ to reflect 
the OEB’s findings in its Decision. No other parties submitted comments.  
 
Alectra Utilities has reviewed OEB staff’s submission and has no further comments. 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Natalie Yeates 
Director, Regulatory Affairs and Reporting 
natalie.yeates@alectrautilities.com 
 
cc: Charles Keizer, Torys LLP 
 All Parties   


